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EMAIL ONLY 

January 11, 2024 

Christopher S. Angier 
Senior Environmental Project Manager 
Saint-Gobain Performance Plastics 
14 McCaffrey Street 
Hoosick Falls, NY  12090  

Subject:  Merrimack – Saint-Gobain Performance Plastics, 701 Daniel Webster Highway 
 NHDES Site #199712055, Project #36430 

Work Plan for Sampling of Water Supply Wells and Provision of Alternate Water – 
Addendum 18, prepared by WSP USA Inc., dated January 8, 2024 

Dear Christopher Angier: 

The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) has reviewed the above-referenced 
submittal prepared on behalf of Saint-Gobain Performance Plastics (SGPP) by WSP USA Inc. (WSP) for 
the above-referenced site. The WSP report was submitted as part of the ongoing per- and 
polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) Water Supply Well Sampling Program within the 2018 Consent Decree 
Outer Boundary due to SGPP’s releases from their facility. Please proceed with sampling as described in 
Addendum 18 for the properties identified in Table 1. 

In a letter dated June 23, 2023, NHDES required that this sampling addendum include all remaining lots 
to be sampled within the Outer Boundary so that the full extent of water supply well impacts associated 
with the facility can be assessed. NHDES noted the importance of completing this sampling promptly as 
this data set is critical supporting information for the Application for Groundwater Management Permit 
and establishment of the associated Groundwater Management Zone.  

At this time, SGPP has not proposed to complete the necessary sampling within the Outer Boundary; 
therefore, as discussed with you and your representatives, NHDES will immediately proceed with the 
completion of this sampling. Please note that NHDES intends to cost recover for this effort.  

Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at NHDES’ Waste Management 
Division. 

Sincerely, 

 
Andrew Fuller, P.G. 
Hazardous Waste Remediation Bureau 
Tel:  (603) 271-6573 
Email:  Andrew.M.Fuller@des.nh.gov 

ec: K. Allen Brooks, Chief, NHDOJ Environmental Protection Bureau 
 Chris Gibson, Esq., Archer 

http://www.des.nh.gov/
https://www.des.nh.gov/sites/g/files/ehbemt341/files/documents/final-cd-20180320.pdf
https://www.des.nh.gov/sites/g/files/ehbemt341/files/documents/final-cd-20180320.pdf
https://www4.des.state.nh.us/DocViewer/?ContentId=5096657
mailto:Andrew.M.Fuller@des.nh.gov
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 David Edelstein, Esq., Archer 
 Ross Bennett, P.E., WSP USA Inc. 
 Paul Micali, Town Manager, Town of Merrimack 
 Merrimack Health Officer 
 Rick Sawyer, Town Manager, Town of Bedford 
 Bedford Health Officer 
 Kimberly Kleiner, Town Administrator, Town of Litchfield 
 Litchfield Health Officer 
 Mike Malaguti, Town Manager, Town of Londonderry 
 Londonderry Health Officer 
 Steve Malizia, Town Administrator, Town of Hudson 
 Hudson Health Officer 
 Manchester Health Officer 
 Michael J. Wimsatt, P.G., Director, NHDES WMD 
 Jeffrey M. Marts, P.G., Administrator, NHDES HWRB 
 Amy T. Renzi, P.G., State Sites Supervisor, NHDES HWRB 
 Kate Emma A. Schlosser, P.E., NHDES HWRB 
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